
 

 

 

 
HB 725 – Tobacco Cessation 

Proposes to allow pharmacists to prescribe any tobacco cessation product approved by the FDA 
 

• House Bill 725 was heard in the House Health and Mental Health Committee this past Monday.  It may 
come up for a vote on Monday, March 11. 

 

• Currently, pharmacists can counsel customers on tobacco cessation and sell OTC nicotine-replacement 
therapies such as patches, lozenges, and gum. 

 

• Other nicotine-replacement therapies, such as nasal sprays and oral inhalers, are only available by 
prescription.  Under the bill, pharmacists would be able to prescribe these products. 

 

• In addition to nicotine-replacement therapies, the FDA has also approved two drugs (Chantix and 
Zyban) for tobacco cessation.  Under the bill, pharmacists would be able to prescribe these products. 

 

• MSMA opposes pharmacist prescribing.  Pharmacists do not perform physical exams, nor do they 
know the patient’s history or health details as well as the prescribing physician. 

 

• Chantix and Zyban are particularly problematic.  Despite having the “black box” warning removed 
form them in 2016, these drugs are still known to cause neuropsychiatric symptoms in patients, 
especially patients with underlying mental health disorders (of which a pharmacist will likely be 
unaware).  Side effects from these drugs can include depression, hallucinations, and suicidal and 
homicidal impulses.  When such adverse effects have been reported with a medication, it is important 
that physician are involved and available to patients if a change of treatment is needed. 

 

• The chairman and vice-chairman of the committee are pharmacists. 
 
Please contact the House Health and Mental Health Committee and let them know your feelings on this 
issue.  The members of the committee and their contact information can be found below: 
 
Rep. Mike Stephens, Chairman – Bolivar 
573-751-1347 
mike.stephens@house.mo.gov 
 
Rep. Lynn Morris, Vice-Chairman – Nixa 
573-751-2565 
lynn.morris@house.mo.gov 
 
Rep. Cora Faith Walker, Ranking Minority Member – Ferguson 
573-751-4726 
corafaith.walker@house.mo.gov 
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Rep. LaDonna Appelbaum – St. Louis 
573-751-4183 
ladonna.appelbaum@house.mo.gov 
 
Rep. Maria Chappelle-Nadal – University City 
573-751-4265 
maria.chappellenadal@house.mo.gov 
 
Rep. Doug Clemens – St. Ann 
573-751-1832 
doug.clemens@house.mo.gov 
 
Rep. Steve Helms – Springfield 
573-751-9809 
steve.helms@house.mo.gov 
 
Rep. Justin Hill – Lake St. Louis 
573-751-3572 
justin.hill@house.mo.gov 
 
Rep. Ann Kelley – Lamar 
573-751-2165 
ann.kelley@house.mo.gov 
 
Rep. Ian Mackey – St. Louis 
573-751-0100 
ian.mackey@house.mo.gov 
 
Rep. Jeff Messenger – Republic 
573-751-2381 
jeff.messenger@house.mo.gov 
 
Rep. Jim Neely, DO – Cameron 
573-751-0246 
jim.neely@house.mo.gov 
 
Rep. Donna Pfautsch – Harrisonville 
573-751-9766 
donna.pfautsch@house.mo.gov 
 
Rep. Brad Pollitt – Sedalia 
573-751-9774 
bradley.pollitt@house.mo.gov 
 
Rep. Suzie Pollock – Lebanon 
573-751-1119 
suzie.pollock@house.mo.gov 
 
Rep. Becky Ruth – Festus 
573-751-4451 
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becky.ruth@house.mo.gov 
 
Rep. Nick Schroer – O’Fallon 
573-751-1470 
nick.schroer@house.mo.gov 
 
Rep. Martha Stevens – Columbia 
573-751-9753 
martha.stevens@house.mo.gov 
 
Rep. Dale Wright – Farmington 
573-751-3455 
dale.wright@house.mo.gov 
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